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6 October 2022 

The Hon Chris Rath, MLC 

Chair  

Standing Committee on Law and Justice  

By email: law@parliament.nsw.gov.au 

 

Dear Mr Rath 

 

2022 Review of the Workers Compensation Scheme - Post-hearing responses - 8 September 2022 

Please find attached Business NSW’s responses to the Supplementary Questions.  

1. In terms of employers’ voices being excluded in the first 10-13 weeks of the claims process, 

what changes do you think should be made to this regarding the workers compensation 

system?  

 Exclusion generally 

Clear communication with employers must be a priority for improving the first 10-13 weeks of the 

claims process. 

SIRA’s Standards of Practice contain its ‘expectations for insurer claims administration and 

conduct’.  

 Business NSW supports the publication of these standards.  We nevertheless remain concerned at 

how there is very little focus on the manner in which insurers are required to interact with an injured 

worker’s employer.  

Business NSW has, on a number of occasions, asked the Nominal Insurer to provide it with a copy 

of its procedures for managing claims, especially as they relate to how (and how often) it 

communicates with employers. 

The reason for these requests is to share those procedures with employers to facilitate the 

management of stakeholder expectations. 

To date, Business NSW’s request has not been fruitful. 

Access to clear communications tools such as checklists and journey maps will go a long way 

towards helping employers, especially smaller-sized employers, navigate the NSW workers’ 

compensation system. 

 

 






